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Dear Archbishop, 


I write to you on the eve of the 10th anniversary of my becoming a Christian on 19th April 1992 as I was travelling home from Easter Sunday evening service at All Souls, Langham Place on the Piccadilly Line about 9:00 p.m. around Baron’s Court/Hammersmith. It was the end of a long and arduous journey and the last 10 years have been no less challenging, but I feel that I have grown in love for God, for others, and the world around me.


Firstly, I would like to congratulate you on what I consider was a most wonderful, well judged, and appropriate tribute to the Queen Mother at her Funeral. Thank you for all your hard work, commitment to serving Christ and efforts to make God known and relevant in post-modern times in your role as Archbishop of Canterbury; well done and may I wish you continued fruit and blessings in whatever God has in store for you in the future. 


I am celebrating my ‘Spiritual Birthday’ with a party in the Players Bar at Arsenal Stadium on the 27th April, where I intend to give a talk entitled ‘The Arsenal of Grace’. I hold two Bonds/Season Tickets and have taken many different people to the restaurant, museum/film History of Arsenal and a match. I still have a poster on my wall of Tony Adams lifting the trophy as we won the double in 1998, with your grinning face visible between the up-stretched arms. Let us hope for a repeat this season. If after your retirement you would like to go to watch a game with me, you are very welcome.


If I may, I just enclose a critique of All Souls, Langham Place, which I wrote in 1999. The Curate there said it was good and many who I did not know affirmed it at a ‘welcomers’ meeting he arranged, but nothing has changed and the curate has moved on. A lady I bumped into in Israel in September 2000 (fortunate timing) also affirmed the same problems in her large evangelical church in Cardiff. I really worry that developing a Christ-like mind without relationship and without developing a Christ-like heart is very dangerous. Relationship and pastoral care issues are getting worse even in the last three years and aspects of Christian love such as self-sacrifice, withstanding discomfort, indiscrimination with regard to age/class/sex/education/status etc, listening and engaging at a deeper level, honesty and practising what is preached when under pressure seem to be disappearing fast. People are slaves to their feelings, religious activity, and hierarchical power, busy tired and burdened rather than set free, graceful and loving. I feel I have done what I can in an appropriate way, and I am now more involved at a local church, but I would just value your ability to pray over these matters.


Thank you very much for your attention. I hope and pray that you are able to fulfil the rest of your official duties as joyfully, fruitfully, and successfully, for the benefit of His Kingdom as you are able, that the right successor to you will be appointed, and that you will have a very enjoyable continuation of life with Him in your retirement.


Yours sincerely,







Nigel Bird
